December 2000

Dear Nancy,

At last, it is finally over.  Not just the year, but my efforts in higher education.  As of December 10th of this year I have completed all of the necessary requirements for my Masters of Computer Information Systems with a focus on Technical Management from Denver University.  There were a few hiccups toward the end (graduation being withheld because I had a “B-“ instead of a full “B” in a core class), but it all ended happily.   I began this process three full years ago in January of 1998 and am happy to see it come to a conclusion.  

What is even more surprising is that I completed this (pardon me while I embellish) with a 3.75 G.P.A., not bad for a guy who barely got his G.P.A. to a 2.7 while in high school.  Needless to say, I am proud of this accomplishment.  Look for a formal celebration sometime in the spring at my house where I am going to twist Joel’s arm into serving up his famous “grilled” pizza.  Yes, that’s pizza cooked on the grill – and it is excellent!

For now, the future is uncertain.  My theater work is on hold for the time being.  I am spending my time on personal growth and development, sharing my time with my friends and trying to re-acclimate back into society after surfacing from being head-down in the books for so long.  It also interferes with my work at The Denver Post as I am still working nights and weekends with four days on and three days off.  Once the merger of the two papers is complete sometime in 2001 I will decide what career changes I may need to make.  

I plan on devoting a substantial amount of time to working on projects around the house.  My current project will be constructing a window seat for our bay window with hopes for moving the entertainment center to a better location.  I have been working on the design concept in my head for some time, have found a wonderful club that can aid in the construction of fine-furniture and plan on putting the concept into action here soon.  I hope to develop this into something of a hobby and work towards building much of my own furniture.

I know these letters are meant to reflect upon the past, however I find myself looking forward.  The future still holds a considerable amount of constructive personal growth hurdles for myself.  I have learned a great deal about myself through school and other avenues the past several years, and I hope to capitalize on them moving forward.  But of the one thing I have learned that is the greatest lesson in life, is that your friendship and support in my life is the greatest gift anyone could receive.  In this season where the emphasis is on material gift giving I consider your friendship to me the most valuable gift anyone can offer.  

I wish you a very prosperous and enjoyable 2001 and an enjoyable holiday season of 2000.  If you are in the neighborhood, please feel free to look me up, and I look forward to spending time with you in the coming year.

Sincerely,

Brian Garrett

10111 C Grove Loop

Westminster, CO 80031

(303) 635-2725 hm

(303) 564-5328 cel

